	BUSHY PARK ALLOTMENT ASSOCIATION


	Meeting: -
	COMMITTEE MEETING

	Date & Time: -
	25th November 2018 at 11.00.

	Location
	Community Area, Bushy Park Allotments

	Minutes prepared by: -
	Robin Hewitt

	Present: -

	Joseph Ambaye (Chairman), Robin Hewitt (Secretary), Vicky Phillips, Christina Aston (Treasurer), John Whitby, Khrystyna McPeake, Maria Casey,  Bryan Basdell

	Apologies: -
	 David Wright

	Circulation: -
	Committee members, notice boards, Pete Lewis

	Item
	Minute
	Action by

	1
	Meeting of 30th September 2018
The minutes were accepted. Actions arising:
1) The electrical work on the generator has been completed and the safety certificate received. JA had some concerns as to the safety of the new installation and will pursue this further. 
2) RH reported that the process of setting up online banking was nearly complete. JA requested he be added to the cheque signatories.
3) JA reported that some progress had been made on the compost fencing. [Post-meeting note: JA has been put in touch with Paul Fishwick who has timber available]. It was confirmed that there was no intention to employ an outside contractor for this.
4) RH will chase up the Council regarding the extension to the double lines.
	JA

RH

JA

RH

	2

	Finance 
CA reported that our total balance was now £2198.59 but the detailed report needs some revision (which does not affect the total). 
	CA

	3

	Events 
It was agreed to set the next Open Day for Saturday May 18th, slightly later than previous years to enable enough plants to be available. It was agreed that Open Days should continue to be open to the general public, as the instances of theft or vandalism appear low. There will be a seed swap after the next committee meeting.
	

	4
	Liaison with the Council 
RH  went through the list of vacant plots. He had reviewed the list on site with Pete Lewis and it was agreed certain plots were too overgrown or covered in rubbish to be let at the moment; of the remainder 9 had recently been let. RH agreed to notify area representatives of the new starters in their area. New starters should be reminded of the Allotment Ts and Cs and the probation period.
RH said the Council were not planning to look at neglected plots until the New Year as they are currently tied up with invoicing queries. RH had agreed to advise neighbouring plotholders to plot 115A of the present position, but had yet to do so.
It was suggested a Tree Survey should be carried out as many plots have trees growing ever larger and shading neighbouring plots, but this seemed impractical. It was decided to remind plotholders in the next newsletter of the Allotment Ts and Cs in this regard.

	RH
RH


	5
	Committee matters
The committee elected JA as chair, and re-appointed RH as secretary and CA as treasurer.
RH reported that he had been taking on a number of extra activities in recent years. He was happy being secretary, but wished to relinquish other roles he had been undertaking. JA will from now on as as the main contact point with the Council and will meet with PL at the BRAG meeting on Monday.
	

	6

	Communications 
KMcP has now set up the mailing list on Mailchimp. She proposed we issue the next newsletter in February.
	

	7
	Community Areas
Nothing to report.
	

	8
	Any Other Business
There have been complaints about the state of the track and the risk of damage to vehicles. RH will approach David Wright to see if he has any good ideas.
	RH

	
	Next Meetings
The next meeting will be held on Sunday 27th January 2019 at 11.00am. Subsequent meetings are planned for 31st March, 19th May or 2nd June, 28th July,29th September and 24th November.
	



